[image: image1.wmf]Tips for General Leaders….Making 4-H Club Meetings Fun!
[image: image2.wmf]We all know that 4-H Club monthly meetings are a place where we’d like youth to learn leadership and decision – making skills by discussing and voting on various items of business, serving as club officers, serving on club committees, etc.  And kids DO learn these things at meetings.  But if you were to ask a group of members in your club what they like about 4-H, would they tell you that the monthly club business meeting is what they like best?  Probably not!

So why DO kids come to 4-H meetings?  If you were to ask, they’d probably tell you things like:  
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 “I like playing group games before (or after) the meetings.”

 “It’s a place where I can make new friends.” 
 “I enjoy making things.” 
 “It’s fun to hear guest speakers.” 
 “I like visiting with my friends when we have treats after the meeting.”

 “I like playing softball or volleyball before (or after) the meeting.”

 “ My mom made me come!” 
Therefore, from a youth point of view, 4-H should be FUN as well as educational! 
The point I am trying to make here is that monthly 4-H Club meetings should be planned to have three parts:  Information, Education and Recreation!  And about 15 – 25 minutes should be allotted for each part. 

The information part of the meeting is normally the formal club business meeting where information is presented, business is discussed, motions are made and then voted upon.  Try to limit the business meeting to 20 – 25 minutes if at all possible.  That’s about as long as younger members can keep their attention focused.  Then move on to the Education part of the meeting.  

The Educational portion starts when a guest speaker gives a presentation, club members give a speech or demonstration, or a leader teaches members a new skill.  The educational part of the monthly club meeting could also include time for members to practice the new skill(s) presented.

The Recreation portion of the monthly 4-H Club meeting can be almost any fun activity!  Remember that kids have most likely been sitting in school all day, so they didn’t come to 4-H to sit still even more at night!  Recreation gets them up and moving, and helps to avoid “cabin fever.”

Club Recreation can be offered at one time, or split into two times.  Invite members to arrive early to play softball, volleyball or group games on club meeting nights.  You could also invite members to stay awhile after the meeting to do the same.  Or, offer some type of activity as kids arrive and again after the meeting!  Older youth in your club, especially those who have served as 4-H camp counselors, are usually GREAT game leaders!   

Adding an element of FUN to the monthly 4-H Club meeting will “keep the kids coming” and make 
4-H more enjoyable for all.  Keep this in mind as you plan your upcoming 4-H meetings.  And pick the brains of those older 4-H youth for ideas……….they know what the younger kids like to do!

  Laugh out Loud!








